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          Question No: 1  
  
Program 1.1 

Hansard Ref: Page 5, 18/10/2016 

  
Topic: Caretaker letter sent to nbn co 

Senator Dastyari, Sam asked: 

Senator DASTYARI:  Is there a form letter that comes from PM&C that every departmental 
secretary, like you, then sends out to everybody? 
Dr Smith:  It is pretty much a summary of the caretaker conventions. It is a pretty standard letter. 
Senator DASTYARI:  You may want to take this on notice. Is there a reason we could not have a 
copy of that letter? 
Dr Smith:  I would like to take that on notice, thanks. 
Senator DASTYARI:  Sorry, Dr Smith, I am new to all this. Is that standard procedure? 
Dr Smith:  I would have to check in terms of the department prior to my tenure. But I am sure it 
is with many departments and I imagine it is with our department. 
  
Answer:  

It is standard practice for the Secretary to write to all portfolio agencies immediately prior to, or at 
the beginning of, the caretaker period to remind them of the caretaker conventions. 

 
The letter sent to NBN Co on 28 April 2016 is attached. 










